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shown one of the best demonstrations which we have seen on a day­
trip of the Society. In order to better explain stem-analysis, Mr. Morris 
had taken sections out of a felled Douglas fir at 5-foot intervals, halved 
them and laid the halves flat-side uppermost beside their original cuts. 
The annual rings corresponding to each other on each section were 
joined by coloured tapes to show cross section of the entire length of 
the tree at various stages in its life. The age-height and volume graphs 
were also shown and explained. 

The party then moved to a nearby road to join their wives, children 
and friends in a picnic tea, which is becoming a pleasant social feature 
of these day excursions. 

In summing-up, the Convenor thanked Mr. Morris for his well 
prepared and documented afternoon and also Mr. Leonard for pre­
paring our route and arranging for the tea-break. 

A.M.S.H. 

Excursion to Ballyhoura Forest 
THE excursion took place on Sunday the 26th of August. Mr. J. 

Maher was leader for the day. The party proceeded from Doneraile 
to Stream Hill Property, Ballyhoura Forest. 

Special attention was paid to the problems of planting on old red 
sandstone areas and the difficulties presented by the presence of a deep 
impenetrable iron pan. How this is being tackled by ploughing with 
the Clarke plough was seen by the party. 

An old working prescription and acquisition report was compared 
with present day trends and developments. 

Excursion to Packenham Hall 
T HE Society met on Sunday the 16th of September for its Ceptember 

session at Packenham Hall. A rather small gathering had a most 
pleasant and instructive tour of the estate. 

We were received at the house by Mr. Thomas Packenham, who 
first showed us an old map of the estate dating from 1894 and then 
briefly outlined the history of the estate from its start in the 16th 
century up to modern times. Professor Clear, the leader for the day, 
then brought us up to date on the programme of reafforesation that had 
taken place since 1950. He told us that at that time he drew up a 


